JULY 5, 1989

There was a board meeting at Zetta Hanna's house to discuss guild activities. Those present were Maggie Godwin, Zetta Hanna, Colleen Ozab, Carol Boyce, Sandi Globus, Laurie Ball, Susan Cochran, and Marty Frolli.

The July program was discussed:

-The speaker will be Charlotte Ekback; her lecture will be "Simple Pleasures - Scrap Quilts and Friends", with a trunk show of quilts from the 1880s to the 1930s.

-We'll meet for dinner before the meeting at the Beachside; Zetta will make reservations for 5:00. Probably attending will be Colleen, Carol, Zetta, Maggie, Jan, and Marty.

-The phone committee will tell members about the 6" square for the Challenge raffle (Jan will be picking up a nice basket to be included with this), that the Ginghers will be in, that raffle tickets and money should be turned in, and that the Navajo will be raffled off.

-Either Ellie or Bev will conduct the Navajo raffle. Maybe?! one of them will pass a sign-up sheet for quilting the Irish Chain.

Camarillo Quilters' Christmas in July was mentioned:

-Their meeting will be next Tuesday, July 11, 9:30 a.m., at 2304 Antonio Ave. in Camarillo. They will be furnishing a potluck-type salad bar for lunch - guests don't need to bring anything.

-There is a list of people who are willing to drive and another list of people who need rides; Colleen will coordinate getting these people together.

-Connie Armstrong is their new president; Zetta will call her and tell her to expect about 8 of us.

Laurie spoke of our July 4 at Stow house:

-Marty and Dorothy did well as individual sellers and the guild did well selling raffle tickets - 163! About 10 more squares were done on the Irish Chain, and a good time was had by all - over a dozen of us showed up.

Our August picnic was talked about:

-Colleen will be taking over for Norah; she'll get in touch with Norah to confirm what has or hasn't been done in connection with the Parks Department.

-Janet Berlin has offered to pick up paper from the News-Press for table covers and get it to Jan - if this falls through, Colleen will handle it.

-There was some talk about games and such to keep the kids busy - softball, horseshoes, water balloons. etc. - Colleen will put some together. She also mentioned a Hershey bar-for -clean-up reward.

-Marty will contact the library and tell them we won't be using the room that month.

Budget was scheduled to be discussed for tonight, but Colby could not attend. Marty talked with her earlier and learned that we have enough money to pay for what we have scheduled. Until we know how much money the Navajo brings in, we won't know what we have to allot to where. We'll discuss budget more at the August board meeting. (Maggie

says that since she's changed jobs, she won't be able to do Block-ofthe-Month for free anymore; there is still \$72 in the BotM account.)

September's program and workshop by Lucy Hilty will be ironed out at the August board meeting.

Also in September is our display in the library window:

-We decided that Baskets will be our theme and that we'll display related basketry-type items as well as basket quilts. A sign-up sheet will be passed at the July meeting.

-Possible sources for basket-type things are Zetta, Ellie, Marty Gin, Sheila, Carol, and Susan.

-Volunteers to coordinate and hang the display are Colleen, Sandi, Maggie, Marty, and Zetta.

Zetta says we had 38 Gingher orders, totaling \$1017.89!

Marty explained that she gets repeated requests from people looking to do quilting for money and from people looking for quilters for hire. She asked whether or not we should recommend these people to each other. After discussing the pros and cons of different ways to handle it, we decided to give the names of the quilters-for-hire to the people looking for them, but with a disclaimer saying that we didn't know the quality or consistency of the quilters' work, and that those doing the hiring should get their own references.

Zetta mentioned the California Heritage Quilt Project in Santa Rosa and that she'd gotten a letter from them saying that the auction brought in over \$11,000 and that the silent auction earned over \$2,000.

Zetta then passed on words from Jan:

-Since Charlotte Ekback has requested 4 quilt racks and 3 tables, all quilt stands need to be brought to July's meeting. Card tables will be brought by Zetta, Carol, Susan, and Maggie.

-Lucy Hilty's workshop has 6 paid, 7 unpaid; we need to push

for payment on these.

-Eleanor Bailey is confirmed for October. We decided that, in light of previous experiences, we should confirm whether or not people taking the EPB workshop are required to buy a pattern.

There was some confusion as to the pricing on her workshop fees; is it really \$125/12-20 people and \$150 for less than

12, or did numbers get switched?

-Ann Albertson may be our speaker in March or April of 1990. "Sets and Borders" is her topic; she also does one on 2-block design.

It's Comforting, a store in Carpinteria, is in new hands and is offering guilds 10% discounts.

Sandi spoke of the next Drop-In:

-She'd like to schedule it for the last Saturday in September.

There will be a quilt show in Lompoc on October 7 and 8 at the Recreation Center, 125 W. Walnut. There will also be one on the same two days in Arroyo Grande at the South County Regional Center.

Zetta read a letter from Jan that told of a quilt show she's arranging at the UCSB Women's Center that will run from November 20 through January 5. There was some discussion as to whether or not the guild should be asked to submit works when it seemed this was to be an invitational showing. We decided that the best way to handle it was to have Jan inform the guild that there would be a display in town

definitely worth seeing, that they were welcome to submit anything that would fit the rather strict parameters that exist, but to keep in mind that it is a juried affair whose purpose is to display works done within a certain theme, not works necessarily done locally.

The next board meeting will at Carol Boyce's house, on August 2 at 7:30 p.m. September's board meeting will be at Colby's house.